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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

December 13, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Board directors in attendance: Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings and Clay Crenshaw.
Swim & Tennis Report.  John Thomas, General Manager, submitted this written report:  
1.) We now have music mountain water in the fitness center. We are starting with three bottles per month and will see  if we need to adjust.

2.) I met with Mark from exercom and took down his contact information. He walked me through some of the maintenance he performs on the equipment. 

3.) I talked with Blue Haven Pools on 12-08-2011. They will be coming out to see me and do an inspection of the pool to confirm that we are in compliance with the Virginia Grame Baker Act. They will also be giving me a tour of the inner-workings of the pool. They have stated that our pool is a bit unique but they will educate me on the pool as much as possible.

4.) I will have my first meeting with Jay Boyd from the Community Tennis Association (CTA) early next week. I have already talked with him over the phone and he and the other CTA members are excited about a working relationship with Stonebridge Swim & Tennis.

5.) I have also started communicating with the Director of Tennis at Querbes Tennis in Shreveport. He has been unable to have a good working relationship with Bossier tennis up to this point and is looking forward to us working together to promote tennis in the Bossier and Shreveport area. I talked to him about having junior play days between our two clubs and I am hoping that it will grow to include Bossier Tennis Center and the other clubs in Shreveport.

6.) We have started forming Junior Team Tennis teams.

7.) We have seen increased activity at the tennis courts and fitness center. 

I would like to check on the possibility of taking a weekly list of guests that would be visiting the club by appointment to the guards.  We could get their information once and keep it on file. Then each time the guests visit, they could just show their identification and pass.  
I have talked with Clay about the possibility of me doing email blasts to the members. I would send the email to board members first and then send it to the members 24 hours later. He stated that it would not take long to train me and I feel it would be a worthwhile skill to have.

I would like to check on the possibility of getting access to the Stonebridge credit card in order to purchase such things as cleaning supplies, trash bags, etc. I would contact the board before making all purchases.

Being at the club on a regular basis has allowed me the opportunity to meet several of the members and get to know them by name. As this continues, I will be able to take note of the patterns of peak activity for the club in the areas of fitness and tennis. That allows me to create programs with a higher success rate. I have been impressed with activity at the tennis courts, considering the very low temps. The fitness center should become very busy at the first of the year. Most gyms and fitness centers make a huge membership push at this time of year to accommodate the many people that start the new year with their resolutions. We have the corefit classes started and will offer fit tests to members as well. The fit tests are a nice offering to members at no cost. It allows them to see what their fitness level is at the beginning, as they start their quest at a healthier life. The club will also have a contest open to members that will have them competing to see who can lose the largest percentage of weight. I will have prizes from local businesses to present to the winners. I hope that the contest will encourage the members to be more health conscious and to take advantage of the fitness facility. 

I am excited about what 2012 has to offer and continuing to work with the members in growing the club.

Thanks,

John Thomas

General Manager
In order to keep the Board informed on any reportable incidents at S&T Clay will draft some parameters for the General Manager to provide verbal and written notification to the Board. 
Covenants.  Two notices have been sent to a homeowner on Bridgepoint Circle regarding dead shrubs and tall weeds and the property remains in violation of the property standards.  The Board decided to refer this matter to the Board’s attorney for resolution.  Randy requested Board members inspect another property on Stonebridge Blvd for possible violations of property standards.

Architectural Review Committee.  No report.
Financial Report.  Jason Smith is reconciling the Builders’ Account.  The Board decided the Treasurer would begin maintaining this account effective January 1, 2012.  Clay is working with a homeowner to obtain a Release so the Builder’s deposit can be released.  Matt presented the current financial statements and the current Accounts Receivable report.  After a review of the financial statements and the presentation by Matt of his assumptions for the 2012 Budget the Board approved all the following projects for completion.  Some of these projects will be finished in 2012 and recognized as 2012 expenditures.


                 Description



Estimated Cost

Repairs to Tennis Court fencing and 
Swim Tennis perimeter fence replacement 
     $19,500

Repair to fountain at front entrance

     $ 2,750

Completion (wiring) of new water well

     $ 2,000

Repair of two older water wells


     $ 4,000

Fitness equipment




     $ 4,000

Tennis court repairs and upgrades (screens 

and hitting wall)




     $ 5,000

Community Sign at entrance


     $ 1,500
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Repairs to the foundation of the brick arches on Waterbury and the wall in front of the S&T have been completed.  Randy will have a contractor replace a missing brick on the brick arches.

Randy will work with the masonry contractor and the paint contractor to complete repairs to the wall in front of S&T.

A dual mailbox meeting Stonebridge’s architectural standards will be installed in front of S&T.  The 350 address will be a “secure” type of mailbox and the 370 address will be for use by the Developer.

Patrick will meet with our maintenance contractor to identify maintenance needs in 2012.

The flags have been replaced at Majestic Cove.

The dead trees on the Golf Course that back up a residence’s home on Enchanted Lane have not been addressed.  The Board will follow up with the Golf Course.
Water Wells Report.  Our new water well was drilled last week at the end of Duck Haven Pointe.  Randy will work to solicit bids for electrical service to the new well.  Also, Randy will be meeting with a contractor to determine the cost of repairs on the two older water wells.

Miscellaneous.  Patrick will solicit bids for the guard service in 2012.  In order to provide safety and security for our community the Board will issue instructions to the guard service to stop all vehicles entering the subdivision from 7 PM to 7 AM, after December 31, 2011, unless they have a 2012 windshield sticker.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

P.O. Box 5207, Bossier City, LA  71171-5207

PAGE  
4

